
Jefferson Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, April 14th, 2020 
Google Meet, 6:30-8pm 

 
 
Call to order: 6:40pm 
 
9 people in attendance 
 
March Minutes 

● March Minutes reviewed and approved 
 
Principal’s Report 

● Staff are trying out new technology 
● Over 350 Chromebooks have been distributed to students for Distance Learning 
● Thank you to parents, teachers and students as we work closely together right now to 

support learning the best we can with the tools we have. 
 

Volunteer Services Report 
● 211 approved volunteers 
● 115 active volunteers 
● 953 hours volunteered YTD 
● Cancelled for MAR/APR 

○ MCA volunteers 
○ Mounting and hanging art 
○ Spring picture day volunteers 

● Undecided for APR/MAY 
○ Staff Appreciation planning committee volunteers 
○ 5​th​ grade party parent committee 

 
Treasurer Report 

● Only a few things going in and out.  
● 2020-2021 VSC Matching Funds Contribution - we will contribute for 2020-2021 school 

year. Kristina will send in the paperwork 
 
Staff Reimbursement Requests 

● The deadline for this school year will be 5/1/20. 
● Staff will submit the form, receipts, and their home address via email, payments will be 

made through Wells Fargo Bill Pay.  
● Katelyn Limberg will send email to staff letting them know 

 
Scholarship Committee 

● Only 2 applications were received.  

Contact us:  ​jeffersonpto@hotmail.com Follow Jefferson Elementary 
School PTO     Page 1 

mailto:jeffersonpto@hotmail.com


Jefferson Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, April 14th, 2020 
Google Meet, 6:30-8pm 

● Both applicants were qualified and will be notified by the Blaine High School Scholarship 
Program that they have been awarded the scholarship.  

 
CCAC Report 

● No meeting due to closure. 
  
PTO Board 2020-2021 

● Due to the closure of the school due to COVID-19, it was voted to move the voting for 
2020-2021 Board Members up to this meeting. The following individuals were voted in 
for the 2020-2021 Jefferson PTO Board:  

○ Cyndy Guille - President 
○ JamieLynn Sparre - Secretary 
○ Liz Hewitt - Treasurer 

● We will look for a Vice President in the fall.  
 
Arts & Academic Night 

● Cancelled due to school closure. 
● Liz will see if Culver’s is interested in coming to the school’s fall picnic instead.  

 
Staff Appreciation (May) 

● The PTO would still like to show appreciation for the staff, but it is uncertain what that will 
look like for this year. It will likely not be on the original dates.  

● Cyndy & JamieLynn are continuing to work on ideas. 
 
Kindergarten Registration 

● The April event was cancelled and registration is online. There will be an event in August 
to welcome the new kindergarteners.  
 

 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 7:52pm 
 
 
Next Meeting: May 12th, 2020 at 6:30pm in the Media Center if school has resumed, or via 
Google Meet if it has not.  
 

Contact us:  ​jeffersonpto@hotmail.com Follow Jefferson Elementary 
School PTO     Page 2 

mailto:jeffersonpto@hotmail.com

